Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday July 17th. 2023
Present: Mr.R.Browne  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.B.Coe  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mrs.G.Hegarty  
Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)  Mr.D.Roper (NCC)

Apologies: Mr.S.Cutts Mrs.M.Rodgers 

Public Participation Two members of the St.Faiths Centre committee attended and briefed members on potential projects for additional outdoor facilities. They would be invited to join the next meeting of the Council’s working party looking at facilities throughout the parish.
a) Police Report Seven incidents had been reported in May
b) NCC & BDC Reports Mr.Roper said that work on the Western Link project had been paused awaiting the government’s response to the outline business case. NCC were looking at potential for £50m cuts in the revenue budget and it was likely that the precept would increase by 4.99% in 2024/2025. Mrs Holland said that the issue of nutrient neutrality affecting planning applications had yet to be resolved. Residents were being urged not to put used batteries in their waste collection bins due to the fire risk.                                                                                                                                            
c) Norwich Airport Committee n/a
d) St.Faiths Centre n/a
Full Council 
1. Apologies as above.
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Wilks – grass cutting. Cllr.Coe – Mission Room trustee
3. Minutes of the meeting on June 19th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk would chase up the sign he had ordered for Horsham Park. Cllr.Wilks had taken delivery of the four new noticeboards. The Clerk would arrange for the cemetery hedge to be cut after the nesting season.
5. Planning Applications 
2023/1681  16 West Lane – extensions, raising ridge and replacing porch. The Council raised no objection.









2023/1889   8 West Lane – shed at the front and covered seating area at the rear (listed building). The Council objected to the location of the shed as it was in front of the perceived building line in West Lane and was detrimental to the street scene.







6. Working Party would be meeting shortly and would consider the proposals by St.Faiths Centre and other suggestions from residents. It was agreed that the Clerk should seek quotations for bricking up the redundant shelter on the Manor Road stub and opening up the rear wall to provide a shelter for Newton Park.
7. Swan Green Fencing The Clerk was asked to determine the cost of traditional steel “estate” fencing to replace the post and rail fencing which was in a poor state of repair.
8. Correspondence None
9. Accounts The following accounts were approved and cheques signed:


J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)




£604.62

Npower

Street Light electricity (inc.VAT)


£80.94

Greenbarnes Ltd.
Noticeboards
(inc.VAT)



£1,452.40

M.Medler

Horsham Park (6 months)



£211.00

Mission Room
Room hire (3 months)



£41.10
10. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk would discuss with NCC Highways the potential for the Parish Council to undertake verge cutting within the built up area currently done by NCC subject to a contribution from NCC in lieu of their work. The Clerk would report a road sign with rotten posts in Old Norwich Road.
11. Date of next meeting  September 18th. 7.30 p.m.
